Introduction to Week 6
Topic IV Early Childhood Curriculum
The topic for the next two weeks of the Mano a Mano Internet course will be Early Childhood Curriculum.  The first two topics of the course - Learning Theory and Brain Research, support what you just completed related to Early Program Structure. All of these topics support the type of curriculum you provide for early learning. Remember that young children need experiences and hands-on activities to help them learn; memorization is not learning.  

My guess is that many of you took geometry at some point in your educational career. Yet, how many of you can do anything with that information?  You were probably never given a chance to work with geometry in multiple dimensions.  You may have even received an “A” in geometry because you could memorize the information, complete the worksheets, and make good grades on the tests.  Yet did you truly understand what you were doing? Do you use it your life now?  If your answer is no to these two questions, then you really didn’t learn it.  Unfortunately, this is what we often continue to do to children; we think they are learning when all they are doing is memorizing or following the rules without truly understanding. The learning and understanding acquired in early childhood is foundational to later life.  
For the next two weeks we are asking you to think critically about your curriculum. The first step is to be able to articulate your philosophy regarding early learning.  Many people say that they understand and support developmentally appropriate practices for young children, yet what they do in the classroom doesn’t truly reflect what they say. Our goal is that what you say and what you do actually match and that current best practices for early childhood are reflected in both.

Remember that your Mano a Mano journey is a process; it’s difficult to implement everything you are learning at once.  You are all at different levels in terms of your developmentally appropriate practices with children.  You have chosen to participate in the project so that you can learn, change, and share with others, and administrators at your school supported your decision.  Some of you are further along in your development than others, based on previous professional development and experiences.  Our job is to help you connect to what you already know and move forward.  You will have a chance in Antigua to discuss all of this information with one another as well as with us.  If you haven’t done so already, I suggest that you make paper copies of all the materials presented in this course and bring them with you to Antigua.  

We noticed that this past week some of you chose items for your action plans based on the ECERS-R or SACERS that may require monetary support from your principal.  That’s fine if you truly think you can get that support.  If not, it’s always best to focus on items that you can manage yourself.  We want you to focus on those things that you do have the power and resources to change.                               
